
RE: FUMC is set to save lives and you get to help! 
 
Dear First Family, 
All public worship services, Sunday school classes, bible studies, meetings, and any other face to 
face activity associated with FUMC Stuttgart is canceled immediately through April 5. 
Unfortunately, this also includes the student’s spring break trip. The COVID-19 Panel met last 
night, and discussed the most current CDC guidelines, words from the President of the United 
States, and a letter from Bishop Gary Mueller. The Panel believes that this is the best decision 
for everyone under the circumstances; and is a strong Christian witness to “love your neighbor 
as yourself.”     
 
And here’s why. The worldwide trend is that the number of Coronavirus cases doubles every 3-
5 days (https://ourworldindata.org/coronavirus). This is called an “exponential increase”.  
Here’s what that means using a penny. If a penny doubled every day you would have $164 by 
day 15, $5,243 by day 20, and over $5,000,000 by the end of the month. You get the picture.  
There were 22 confirmed Coronavirus cases in Arkansas as of March 16. If confirmed cases 
doubled every 5 days, there could be 1,536 cases by April 16. The number of potential cases by 
May 16 could be astronomical. The point is that unless something drastic is done now to 
interrupt the spread of the virus, our healthcare system which includes hospitals, doctors and 
pharmacies will be overwhelmed and overrun, leaving many people without the assistance they 
need. 
 
Therefore, we are acting with millions of United Methodists around the world to minimize the 
spread of the Coronavirus by eliminating all unnecessary contact and practicing “social 
distancing”. Reducing transmission of the virus will keep it from spiking so that our healthcare 
system and providers can effectively treat those who need it most. 
 
There is a Jewish saying, “Whoever saves a single life is considered by Scripture to have saved 
the whole world.” (Mishnah Sanhedrin 4:5) The Mishna is the first major written collection of 
the Jewish oral traditions known as the Oral Torah. This phrase teaches that human life is very 
precious to our God, and should be to us as well. Jesus taught this very truth in Luke 6.9 when 
he healed a man on the Sabbath, revealing that when human life is at stake it is permissible to 
set aside those things that would get in the way. In this case, even The Law. 
 
Yes, it is a major inconvenience for us all - maybe even a sacrifice. Jesus said, “Love your 
neighbor as yourself.” If you’re like me, you wouldn’t want someone infecting you with the 
Coronavirus. Every person who contracts the coronavirus will infect someone else, and 
ultimately it will be someone who is unable to fight it off. I encourage you to read the article “A 
Coronavirus Cautionary Tale from Italy: Don’t Do What We Did” in the Boston Globe by Mattia 
Ferraresi on March 13, 2020. 
(https://www.bostonglobe.com/2020/03/13/opinion/coronavirus-cautionary-tale-italy-dont-
do-what-we-did/)  
 



I want to thank the following people who have agreed to serve on the COVID-19 Panel. They are 
professional, committed people who have you and our community at the heart of this matter. 
They will continue to monitor the situation and adjust decisions as needed.   
 
Members of the COVID 19 Panel: 
Carl Brothers – Administrative Council Chair, Dr. Hoy Speer – Trustee Chair, George Dunklin – 
Finance Committee Chair, Dr. Kirk Coker – SPRC Chair, Dr. Dennis Yelvington, Meredith Helms – 
Children’s Discipleship Director, Lee Bradley – Administrative Assistant, Elizabeth Alvarenga – 
Jacob’s Ladder Director, Jennifer “Pooh” White – Student Discipleship Director, David Leech – 
Lay Member to Annual Conference, Dr. Richard Wilson, Shannon Williams, Sara Leech, and 
myself. 
 
This is plenty to digest for now. I will send out another letter later today or early tomorrow 
regarding plans for weekly worship, small groups, Sunday school classes, meetings and the 
likes. Believe it or not, ministry continues although it will look and feel a little different in the 
weeks ahead. 
 
If you need anything contact the staff by phone, text, or email. And, pray for one another.   
 
Stay tuned. 
 
Carl Brothers      Bryan Fink 
Administrative Council Chairperson   Pastor 
 


